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Please reply to:

Sustraco Ltd


Heron House


Chiswick Mall


London W4 2PR


tel:  020 8995 3000
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fax: 020 8994 6060


e-mail: james@jskinner.demon.co.uk

web-site:  www.ultralightrail.com 
Paul Rowen MP

Chairman, APPLRG
House of Commons
Westminster  
October 6th 2009
London SW1A  



Dear Mr Rowen 

I enclose a submission on behalf of this company and Bristol Electric Railbus Ltd to your Inquiry into Light Rail. These two companies are owned by me and were established in the 1990s for the purpose of developing, testing, demonstrating and delivering Ultra Light Rail public transport systems.  BER operated a successful and popular ULR demonstration service on Bristol Harbourside for 2½ years 1998-2000, using a zero-emission electric tram made by Parry People Movers Ltd. 

Since then ULR (a name we invented) has attracted a great deal of attention and interest from would-be users of the system all round the world, even though there have been no systems operating anywhere – an indication that the market is searching for this kind of intermediate form of public transport.. All our efforts to sell the system have however failed, mainly because we are unable to claim acceptance of the system by the UK Government and are therefore unable to demonstrate the system in service in the UK. 

I am an environmental economist but in the course of the last 15 years, first as a founder Director of Parry People Movers Ltd and from 1998 as Chairman of my own companies I have gained a considerable knowledge of ULR technology, the market for this kind of transport and the potential for the UK to make use of it at home and as an export. It is frustrating that all our efforts to gain recognition from the DfT have been ignored (rather than disputed) and that our attempts to develop the system have been consistently crippled by lack of any public sector development funds – the private sector is, of course, not interested in investing unless the support of the DfT is available. 

I would be very happy to have the opportunity to give oral evidence to your Inquiry and to answer any questions. It is difficult to summarise the knowledge gained over 15 years in a submission of this kind.  
Yours sincerely 

James Skinner
Chairman
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